
CCC 60 Special Board Meeting 

  

May 13, 2020 

  

Attendees: David Grant, Marc Bouchard, Bernie Scobie, Hugh Thorne 

 

Agenda: 

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum 

2. Reserve Fund Study update 

3. Investment trading approvals 

4. Covid-19 Revised protocols 

  

Minutes: 

  

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum 

●       DG announced quorum and opened the meeting at 2pm 

2. Reserve Fund Study update 

●    The board discussed the revised update received from Morrison 

Hershfield (MH), touching on the board’s obligations under the Condo Act of 

Ontario. 

                                                              i.      HT reminded the board that the update only 

covered the minimum mandatory 30 year period, and that the proposed 

scenarios put forward were also limited by the act. The proposed change 

in contributions to the receive fund could only be enacted for three years. 

                                                            ii.      The board discussed the extension of the 

reserve fund study cash flows beyond the 30 year time span and the 

potential negative cash position that such an extension revealed. Options 

for handling this were discussed, ranging from agreeing on a different rate 

of reserve fund study contributions over the three years, and an increase 

in the minimum cash balance number used in the projection. The border 



agreed that whatever course of action they decided on, another increase 

was going to be a hard sell to the members of the corporation. 

                                                          iii.      DG reminded the board that a formal sign off 

of the study was required, which would trigger a 120 day period during 

which the board would be responsible for agreeing on agreeing on one of 

the study’s proposed funding options, or putting their own in place. The 

owners would then be entitled to request a copy of the update, and the 

board would have to provide owners with the funding plan agreed upon. 

HT clarified the timing of the contribution revisions taking effect, advising 

the meeting that any changes would come into effect at the beginning of 

the new fiscal year. 

                                                          iv.      MB advised the meeting that as per his email 

there were still some adjustments that he wanted MH to make to the 

report before it should be signed. BS asked about the numbers in the 

study pertaining to the retaining wall that is currently under engineering 

investigation. The board agreed in principle that if a better number could 

be obtained from the results of the current investigations then it should 

also be provided to MH to make the final update to the study. DG 

reminded the meeting that in order to have a new reserve fund plan in 

place in time for the next fiscal, we needed to get the update signed off 

very soon. 

                                                             v.      After more discussions the board agreed on 

the following next steps: 

1.      Try to ascertain a better number for the retaining wall repair 

work based on the engineering assessment currently underway. 

Action DG 

2.      Review the impact of increasing the reserve fund minimum 

balance beyond the 30 yr minimum provided by MH. Action MB & 

HT 

3.      Informally approach MH and ask what would be the impact if 

the board requested them to revise the study to produce a cash 

flow beyond 30 years . Action MB 

4.      Proceed on the basis that we need to formally sign the update 

by the end of June latest, and preferably before then. 

3. Investment trading approvals 

●       Referring to a recent exchange of emails DG advised the board that currently 

the bank documents listed DG and BS as trading authorities, and that the bank 



had requested that a signing authority on the board complete, sign and return the 

documents., noting that the signing authority could not be one of the traders.  

●       DG moved that the recommendation made in the emails to remove his name 

as a trading authority and add another board member, leaving him as signing 

authority be accepted. HT seconded the proposal and the motion was 

unanimously agreed by the board. 

4. Covid-19 Revised protocols 

●       DG advised the meeting that the time allotted had been used up and he was unable to 

continue due to prior commitments. It was agreed that this item could be discussed 

outside of this meeting.nd he was now more confident about the board being able 

to acce 

5. Meeting closed 

●       DG called the meeting closed at 2:59 

 


